
 

          March 25, 2019 

 

Dear Chair and Members of the Committee,       

My name is Nancy Haque and I’m the Executive Director of Basic Rights Oregon. I’m writing to 
respectfully request your support for HB 3031, the FAMLI Equity Act. Basic Rights Oregon is an 
organization that advocates for public policy that meets the needs of our lesbian, gay, bisexual, 
transgender and queer (LGBTQ) communities, and centers on racial and transgender justice. Protecting 
and supporting our communities is why our organization supports the FAMLI Equity Act. 

LGBTQ workers are some of the most economically disadvantaged in the workforce, with many facing 
immense hurdles including unequal pay, benefits and taxation.1 Having paid time off to care for 
themselves or someone close to them is especially rare.  

Even if a workplace does offer paid family and medical leave, we are still at a disadvantage because legal 
statutes that define “family” don’t include a very diverse representation of what families look like for 
LGBTQ communities and communities of color. In 2014, 85 million people were living in extended 
families—up from 58 million in 2001.  Extended families, defined as those departing from the “nuclear 
family” model of married parents and their minor children, are disproportionately people of color.2  

Many members of LGBTQ community also depart from the “nuclear family” model, as sixty-four percent 
of LGBTQ adults between the ages of 45 and 64 said that they have a chosen family.3 This includes 
people who are not biologically related or legally related, but so emotionally connected that they are 
considered family. They love and support each other throughout sickness, health, and everything in 
between. 

The LGBTQ community and communities of color shouldn’t be left behind in Oregon, which is why we’re 
here in support of the FAMLI Equity Act. Its expanded definition of “family” represents the unique, 
diverse representations of families that many people are a part of. Nearly 326,000 Oregon residents live 
with nonrelatives—such as roommates, friends, or significant others.  When an individual is sick or has a 
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medical emergency, they often rely on individuals they live with—even absent a blood or legal 
relationship—for help and caregiving4.   

It’s time for Oregon to join the increasing number of states that are passing paid leave protections with 
inclusive family definitions. Since 2016, Arizona, Rhode Island, New Jersey, and 8 localities have passed 
paid sick and safe time laws that cover chosen and extended family. Under these 11 laws, an estimated 
15 million workers will gain the right to use paid sick time to care for chosen and extended family.5 

By passing the FAMLI Equity Act in Oregon, we can ensure that no one has to choose between paying 
their bills and taking time off to care for people they love. 

HB 3031 is a vital step forward in making sure that all Oregonians have access to paid family and medical 
leave. We strongly encourage you to support the FAMLI Equity Act. 

Thank you for your time. 

 

Nancy Haque 

Executive Director 
Basic Rights Oregon 
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